
From: Sadler, Lynn 
Sent: 3/3/2014 4:08:40 PM 
To: Clanon, Paul (paul.clanon@cpuc.ca.gov); Tyrrell, Denise 

(denise.tyrrell@cpuc.ca.gov); Cherry, Brian K 
(/0=PG&E/0U=C0RP0RATE/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=BKC7); Prosper, Terrie D. 
(terrie ,prosper@ cpuc. ca. gov) 

Cc: 
Bee: 
Subject: RE: CPUC Reportable Gas Incident - Carmel 

I got most of this info from PG&E 

Lynn Sadler | Director, Office of Governmental Affairs 
California Public Utilities Commission 
770 L Street, Suite 1250 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Wired: 916,327,8441 

Lvnn.Sadler@cpuc.ca.aov | www.cpuc.ca.aov 

From: Tyrrell, Denise 
Sent: Monday, March 03, 2014 4:01 PM 
To: Clanon, Paul; Prosper, Terrie D.; Brian Cherry; Sadler, Lynn 
Subject: Fwd: CPUC Reportable Gas Incident - Carmel 

Heads up on the Carmen incident. This is unreleased information but PG&E expects 
the media to get wind of it within 24 hours. 

Denise 

Sent from my Verizon Wireless 4G LIE smartphone 

Original message 
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From: "Cherry, Brian K" 
Date:03/03/2014 3:45 PM (GMT-08:00) 
To: "Tyrrell, Denise" 
Subject: FW: CPUC Reportable Gas Incident - Carmel 

Here is the unofficial report. Not yet ready for public disclosure. I'm trying to track 
down details. 

From: Redacted 

Sent: Monday, March 03, 2014 2:11 PM 
To: UO EP Gas Incident Notify 
Cc: Redacted 
Subject: CPUC Reportable Gas Incident - Carmel 

At approximately 1125 hours, PG&E was notified of an explosion at 
Redacted 

Redacted A PG&E employee was preparing a 2-inch diameter steel distribution 
main to perform pipeline replacement work and was welding a line stopper on the steel main, 
not knowing (due to a mapping error) that the main was already inserted with 1-1/4-inch 
diameter plastic. The welding damaged the inserted plastic, allowing gas to migrate from the 
main to the house via the space between a 1-1/4-inch diameter plastic insert and the steel 
casing. The gas then ignited and exploded. A PG&E GSR was on site at 1135 hours. PG&E 
repair crews were on site at 1138 hours. The house was not occupied at the time of the 
explosion, though the explosion caused debris to fall onto one neighboring house. The fire 
department evacuated the homes in a 1-block radius. There were no injuries or fatalities as a 
result to this incident. The flow of gas was stopped at 1145 hours by squeezing the main. The 
gas main was then capped at 1209 hours to begin repairs. This incident was reported to the 
DOT/NRC (Report Number 1075638) and the CPUC due to property damages exceeding 
$50,000. 

Redacted 

Pacific Gas & Electric Co. 

Regulatory Compliance 
Redacted 
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PG&E is committed to protecting pur customers' privacy. . 
To learn more, please visit http://www.pge.com/about/compaiiv/pnvacv/customer/ 
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